
Monarto Congregation Contacts 
Monarto Elders Haydn Hein  8532 3176 

Maurice Wegener 8531 1060 
Monarto Chairman Trevor Hilton  0439 839 022 
Monarto Secretary Raelene Wegener 8538 5444 
——————–———————————————————-————————— 

Christ Church Congregation Contacts 
Christ Church Elders Dawn Hampel  8532 4138   

Denise Lohmeyer 8531 0935  
David Pech  0420 849 344 
Janelle Traeger    8535 4290  
Ian Kluge 8531 3449 

Chairman Warren Doecke  0417 804 663, 8572 6019 
Cong. Secretary Cheryl Doecke  0427 804 663, 8572 6019 
Treasurer  Cynthia Frahn 0419 826 707 
Church Secretary Yvonne Stiller  8532 3445 
Prop. & Maint. Trent Mueller 0424 311 124 

For anybody experiencing domestic and/or family violence please call Centacare 8531 8888 

Keep the date free 

Sunday 27th September, 2pm 

Rosemary and the two Erics and Darren Lutze  

will be presenting a special afternoon of fabulous music  

in the JD Hall 

We would love you (and friends) to join us. 

PS Freewill donation to Damadi Children’s Home 

(Yangon,  Myanmar) welcomed.  Because of COVID we are 

unable to have our usual Fundraiser at the Callington Show 

Thankyou and God Bless  

Any questions please contact Di Kluge 0408 807 008 

Christ Church Lutheran 
31 Swanport Rd , Murray Bridge 

Zion Lutheran 
        427 Schenscher Rd, Monarto 

16th Sunday after Pentecost 
20th September 2020 

OFFICE HOURS  9am-12noon Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri (closed Wed) 
 Ph 8532 6553  5 Marchand St,  Murray Bridge  SA 5253

email:  Christchurch.murraybridge.sa@lca.org.au    
Website:  www.cclutheranmb.org.au 

Pastor Tim Koch  
A/H:  8532 2130 Mob: 0427 326 553 Email: tim.koch@lca.org.au

Reaching out with the Love of Jesus that  
All may Know, Worship & Grow in Christ

Together in Christ 



The Freedom Journey: 
Discovering Grace through the Wilderness 

Peter Steicke has been sharing God's word at our services. And his latest 
book is available for sale for $20 from the office or at services on Sunday.  

Any items for the next Sharing 
the News? Please get them to 
Janelle Traeger or the office by 
Mon. 21st Sept. Many thanks. 

Thank You 

To everyone who helped at 
the Working Bee on Sat 

19th September 

You are invited to return to Ladies 
Fellowship. We will be meeting on 
Thursday 15th Oct. at 7.30pm in the 
Christ Church Office block. 

This will be a time to get together and catch up. You’re invited to 
bring a story, reading, picture, or, bible text to share. 

Make an appointment today   
131495 or donateblood.com.au

Mon 21 Sep 12:30pm-6:30pm 
Tues 22 Sep  11am-6:30pm 

Wed 23 Sep  11:30am-6:30pm 
Thurs 24 Sep  8:30am-3pm 

Offering Envelopes 2021 
If you want to use 

offering  
envelopes in 2021 
please let Yvonne 
know in the office by the end of  
September so that the correct 

amount of boxes can be  
ordered.  Thank You 

Barnabas Group 

Tues 29th Sept  

2pm @ Hampel’s  

Please Note:  Bulletin notices 
are now due by  

10am on Wednesdays

Coming Events 
September 
Fri 18th  6pm  Youth (The Cave, JDH)  

Sat 19th 8am Men’s Breakfast, JD Hall 
9am Working Bee, Christ Church 

Sun 20th 9:30am Worship in hall 
10:30am Monarto Communion 

Sept 21st - 24th Red Cross Blood Bank @ JDH 

Mon 21st 7:30pm Leadership Team, Ed Cen 

Tues 22nd 7pm Worship Team, Ed Cen 

Wed 23rd  3:45pm  Confirmation Class @ Holy Cross  

Fri 25th TBA Friday night worship in the hall 

Sun 27th 9am Monarto Worship 
9:30am Tradition worship in Church - Communion  
2pm  Music Afternoon (JDH)  
5pm  Youth Bonfire @ Woidt’s  

Sep 28th - Oct 2nd  Blueprint Ministries camp.online  

Tues 29th  2pm  Barnabas Group @ Hampel’s  

October 

Thurs 15th 7:30pm Ladies Fellowship, Ed Cen 

Sat 17th  9am  Church Plant Workshop  

Sun 25th   Return Shoe boxes of love 

Have you completed  
COVID Marshal training? 

If you have and are willing to help out  
as a Marshal please forward your  

certi�cate to the of�ce



For Christ Church Service times please see 
Coming Events on the next page 

Check our Facebook Page  
for the latest Take Away 

Christ Church Lutheran Church  
YouTube channel (subscribe for easy access)

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCkuwYNguhb8UFa�U7bFtKA

Christ Church Web page: 
http://www.cclutheranmb.org.au/

Music Ministry Online  
(second Sunday of the month) 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCDoA2JRlV7vHNT0oceDkibg

Holy Cross hold a traditional service on the  
1st & 3rd Sundays of the Month  

Please book in via their of�ce 8532 4577 

For TV Options and Radio and Internet  
options please contact the of�ce for details

Tracts:  Please check the office before you pick up or order more 
tracts - we are getting quite a collection. Thank you

Rosters:  There are a number of people required to make our  
worship on Sundays happen, especially with the COVID-19  
requirements.  Please let the office know if you are able to help with 
any of the duties with worship in the hall or church.  Many thanks 

Shoeboxes of Love:  Have you started to get items ready for 
your shoebox?   The Shoe boxes will need to be returned by  
25th October - on the day bring to church otherwise drop off to the 
office prior to that date 

LCA/NZ PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS 
Reflecting God's Love ~ KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE

If you think a child is at risk of harm …  In an emergency, call 000  -  If it is not an 
emergency, call your local police and child protection authority. 

Due to COVID restrictions  the Schools Ministry Chaplaincy 
Support Group has cancelled the annual fund-raising dinner. 
To still support them you can pay for a ‘virtual’ meal ticket, 
$25,  details are as follows: 

MBICC – Ministry in Schools Task 
Group 
BankSA BSB – 105 012 
Acc No. – 128 690 140  

Or drop off to the church office to be forward on 

Miners from the Harz Mountains in Germany to Australia , the 1st wave 
1845 – 1847.     Archivist at Lutheran Archives will be the guest speaker at 

the first FoLA meeting since February. Meeting at Bethlehem House, Sudholz 
Place in the City, 7.30 pm on Monday 21st Sept. All welcome, gold coin  

donation. Because of COVID-19 requirements, if you plan on attending, please 
register beforehand with Helen Schubert on – 8364 4350, 0447 740 711 or 

email – hschubert@internode.on.net 

Lyne�e Schiller will be re�ring at the end of the year 
from being Kindy Director. 

We give thanks to God for Lyne�e and the many faithful years 
she has given to Concordia Kindy, both as a teacher and director. 
Lyne�e has always gone above and beyond what was expected 
because of her love for the children and her passion for Jesus. 
Lyne�e has been a great blessing from God to the many families 
she has touched with God love over these many years. 
We pray that God blesses you in your re�rement. 

For surely I know the plans I have for you….. 

To give you a future with hope   Jeremiah 29:11 



(Please note, before visiting check with family  
for any visitation allowances and/or restrictions) 

Christ Church:  Martha Aartsen, Lores Frahn, Audrey & Marcus Jaensch, 
Noleen Kluge, Irene Kuchel, Margaret Kuchel, Bryan Lees, Joy Lienert, David 
Pech, Leo Schulz, Sandra Thiele, June Walker, Lesley Zadow & also for their 
Carers. And for Oscar Noye and Amelia & Josh Noye and Delton & Lynette 
Schiller 

Holy Cross:  Ian & Fay Baxter, Judy Brereton, Lila Grocke, Ivan Hein, Bert & 
Nita Hyam, Pat Jenke, Leila Koehler, Matt Kruschel, Joy Leighton, Murray 
Nitschke, Jim & Marion Poole, Erwin Rohrlach, Neil Schubert, Reg Schwartz, 
Felicity Woods & also for their Carers. 

Resthaven: Joyce Ahrns (CC), Ray Box (HC), Lorna Burrett (HC), Doris Hein 
(Mon), Leon Klitscher (HC), Dot Noller (CC), Helen Paech (Mon),  Murray Piltz 
(CC) 

Lerwin: Colleen Fawcett (CC), Glad Hausler (CC), Enid Heidrich (CC),  
Stewart Jaensch (CC), Dorothy Klitscher (HC), Alice Kowald (HC),  
Betty Paech (HC), Lorna Schulz (CC)

Aminya Village, Mannum: Val Stevens (CC) 

Bupa Aged Care: Ruth Neindorf (HC) 

Golden Grove Helping Hand: Joyleen Rosenzweig 
(209 The Golden Way, Golden Grove 5125)

Meningie Hosp Aged Care: Kurt Unger (HC) 

Tailem Bend Hosp: Pat Gogel (HC), Bevan Schulz (HC)

    Pray Continually 1 Thessalonians 5:17 NIV

Please Pray for…

Prayer of the Day: 

Lord, help your people to avoid all contamination of the devil, and to follow 
you, the only Lord, with pure hearts and minds. We ask this through your Son, 
Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one 
God, now and  forever. Amen.  

Also Pray... 

 Continue to pray for the teachers, children and their families at Kindy including 
Laura, Alexia , Arkin, Ava C, Arlia & Brandon and also for all teachers, 
volunteers, workers at Unity and surrounding schools. 

 Dear Lord, Bless our church: its pastors, leaders, teachers and volunteers. 
Inspire us to unity of confession and effective witness where you have placed 
us. 

 Heavenly Father, We pray for those who work in aid and welfare agencies 
throughout the world, feeding the hungry.  Give them courage and patience, 
and bless their work.  

Please pray for everyone celebrating their 
Baptismal Birthday 

Pray Continually
Baptismal Birthday Celebrations This Week

23rd  Jeanette Zanker (CC)  
24th  Logan Frahn (CC)  
 Brian Traeger (CC)  
25th  Michael Jaensch (CC)  
 Maxine Gogler (HC)  

If you would like to be included in our Prayers or have  
your Birthdays or Anniversary announced, please  

contact Yvonne in the office on 8532 6553 . 

      Next Youth  Friday 18th Sept 6pm  

The Cave, JDH  

Bring something to share for tea and games to play  

Sunday 27th Sept 5pm  

Bonfire at the Woidt’s, we’ll provide tea 

No Youth during school holidays  

Thanks to all the generous people that have donated 

books to Unity College for props and set for the up and 

coming Musical Matilda. 

We now have enough books and don’t need anymore. 

BLUEPRINT MINISTRIES “camp.online”  
FREE Event “camp.online”  

(in place of usual Christian Life Week Camp)  
28th Sept - 2nd Oct 2020   For students in Years 4-12  

For more information and to register visit:  
https://www.blueprintministries.org.au/camps/all-registrations/



Christ Church and Monarto “Call Process” Survey 

As Pastor Tim is retiring at the end of November and 

as part of the pre-call process we are encouraging 

our Congregational members to complete a Survey. 

 This survey will help us to consider the needs of 

 our congregation into the future. 

 It will help us to clarify our priorities for ministry 

 and mission. 

 We are strongly encouraging everyone to please     

participate. 

 Pastor Stephen Schulz will be collating the survey 

results. 

 Feed back will  then be given via a combined           

congregational meeting dependent on     

COVID-19 restrictions. 

 Please complete the survey and return to: 

The box provided at our Worship gatherings or to the 

Church Office  

by Sunday 4th October 

The survey may also be completed on line,  

Details to come  

In all your ways acknowledge him, and he will make straight 
your paths.  Proverbs 3:6  




